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Actions from Council 11th July 2018 
 

ACTION RESPONSE WHO RESPONSIBLE DATE COMPLETED 

Communications – Letters of 
Thanks to be sent to GMFRS, 
Army and Oldham Mountain 
Rescue 
 

Write to the relevant agencies Chief Executive Letters sent 23rd July 2018 

Outstanding Business: The TUC 
 

Write to the General Secretary of 
the TUC 
 
Offer a venue and support to the 
North West TUC and work with the 
current Oldham Trades Union 
Council in organising an event 
 

Chief Executive 
 
 
Chief Executive 
 
 
 

Letter sent 23rd July 2018 
 
 
Letter sent 23rd July 2018 
Email sent 22nd Aug 2018 

Administration Business 1:  
Policing 

Cabinet Member to negotiate a 
Memorandum of Understanding 
 
Mayor of Greater Manchester to 
press to resolve difficulties in 101 
service 

Councillor Ateeque Ur-
Rehman 
 
 
Mayor of Greater 
Manchester 

In progress 
 
 
Letter sent 23rd July 2018 

Administration Business 2: Rail Representatives be asked to take 
opportunity to push for a revised 
timetable 
 
Work with local groups to campaign 
for longer term improvements and 
pledge support for campaigns 
 

TfGM Representatives 
 
 
 
Constitutional Services 

Letters sent 23rd July 2018 
 
 
 
Emails and Letters sent 17 Aug 
2018 

Administration Business 3: 
‘Tyred’ Campaign 

Motion to be rolled over to the next 
Council meeting 

Constitutional Services 12th September 2018 

Opposition Business 1: 
Addressing Mental Ill Health in 
Schools 

The Lead Cabinet Members to 
provide a report back to Full 
Council within 12 months. 

Councillor Jacques and 
Councillor Chadderton 

In progress. 
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Opposition Business 2:  Tackling 
‘Problem’ and Underage 
Gambling 

Write to the Gambling Commission 
 
Write to the Secretary of State for 
Local Government 
 
Write to the Secretary of State for 
Health 
 
Write to the Secretary of State for 
Education 
 
Response from Minister of State for 
School Standards dated 13 Aug 18 
received 17 Aug 18 
 
Copies of the above letters to be 
sent to the Borough’s three MPs 
 
Ensure that information displayed 
on the Council’s website to signpost 
residents with a gambling problem 
to providers of services 
 
Ensure that schools, colleagues 
and youth centres in the Borough 
made aware of the Gambling 
Toolkit 
 
Overview and Scrutiny Board and 
Licensing Committee consult with 
Gamble Aware and other relevant 
parties  
 
Ensure the Gambling Policy reflects 
recommendations by time of 

Chief Executive 
 
Chief Executive 
 
 
Chief Executive 
 
 
Chief Executive 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Executive 
 
 
Licensing 
 
 
 
 
Director of Education 
and Early Years 
 
 
 
O&S Board and 
Licensing 
 
 
 
 

23rd July 2018 
 
23rd July 2018 
 
 
23rd July 2018 
 
 
23rd July 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
23rd July 2018 
 
 
In progress. 
 
 
 
Emails to be sent week 
commencing 3rd September 
when schools in after summer 
break 
 
 
 
In progress. 
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renewal in January 2019 Licensing In progress. 
 

Update on Actions from Council  RESOLVED that: 
1. The update on actions from 

Council be noted. 
2. The response to Councillor 

Sheldon’s question related to 
Manchester Road Greenfield 
be reviewed. 

Council 
 
 
Director of 
Environmental Services 

Council noted the report on 11th 
July 2018 
 
Having reviewed the response 
it remains the case that 
highways engineers have 
examined the junction and 
there are no plans at this time 
to change the speed limit. 
However, the performance of 
the crossroads and any 
associated safety issues will be 
looked into as previously 
stated. 
 
Any proposals to change speed 
limits must also be supported 
by the Police including the 
allocation of resource to enable 
enforcement of the limit. 
National guidance is clear in 
that speed limits should not be 
used to attempt to solve the 
problems at an isolated hazard 
such as a junction and 
following Transport for Greater 
Manchester’s Speed Limit 
Review the speed limit on this 
section of Manchester Road is 
currently considered to be 
appropriate. 
 

Overview and Scrutiny Annual 
Report 

RESOLVED that the Overview and 
Scrutiny Annual report for 2017/18 

Council Council approved the report on 
11th July 2018 
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be approved. 
 

 

Appointment of Independent 
Persons on the Standards 
Committee / Independent 
Remuneration Panel 

RESOLVED that: 
1. Alex Feay and Martin Mathews 

be appointed as Independent 
Persons to the Standards 
Committee for a four year term. 

2. The current vacancy on the 
Independent Remuneration 
Panel be re-advertised. 

Council Council approved the report on 
11th July 2018. 
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Previous to 11th July 2018 
Council: 

   

ACTION RESPONSE WHO RESPONSIBLE DATE COMPLETED 

Leader and Cabinet Question 
Time – Councillor Goodwin re 
Firework Safety (8 Nov 17) 
 

Meeting to be arranged for 
members with GMP 

Chief Executive In progress. 

Independent Members of the 
Independent Remuneration 
Panel and Independent Persons 
on the Standards Committee (13 
Dec 2017) 
 

RESOLVED that: 
 
1. The Independent Members on 

the Independent Remuneration 
Panel and on the Standards 
Committee be reappointed for 
three years. 

2. A recruitment process be 
commenced to fill the vacancies 
as detailed in the report with a 
report to Full Council to make 
the appointment. 

 

Council The Council approved the 
report on 13th December 2017. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recruitment process finalised 
and Council agreed the 
appointments at its meeting on 
11th July 2018. 
 

Leader and Cabinet Member 
Question Time  - Child Poverty 
(28 March 2018) 

Joint meeting with Liberal 
Democrat to discuss Poverty 
Strategy 
 

Leader of the Council In progress. 



Page 6 of 6 Update on Actions from Council  

Administration Business 1:  
Modern Slavery (28 March 2018) 

Adopt the Co-operative Party’s 
Charter against Modern Slavery to 
ensure the Procurement Practices 
do not contribute to modern day 
slavery and exploitation. 
 
 

Executive Director 
Corporate and 
Commercial Services 
and the Head of 
Procurement 

A statement is being 
developed, in accordance with 
the Modern Slavery Act 2015, 
to ensure that no slavery or 
human trafficking is taking 
place in any part of the 
Councils own business or any 
of its supply chains.  
 
The statement will set out 
practices already in place at 
the Council and actions we are 
undertaking in response to the 
introduction of the Action. 
Once approved, the statement 
will be published on the 
Council’s website.   
 

Opposition Business 1 – Making 
Oldham a ‘Single Use Plastic-
Free’ Local Authority (28 March 
2018) 
 

Under Council Procedure Rule 
8.4(d) the motion was referred to 
Overview and Scrutiny Board. 

Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

In progress.  An update to be 
provided to Overview and 
Scrutiny on 4th September 
2018. 

Opposition Business 2 – Land 
Value Taxation (28 March 2018) 
 

Under Council Procedure Rule 
8.4(d) the motion was referred to 
Overview and Scrutiny Board. 
 

Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

A report to be provided to 
Overview and Scrutiny on 4th 
September 2018. 

Opposition Business 3 – 
Restricting new Hot Food 
Takeaways near Schools (28 
March 2018) 
 

Under Council Procedure Rule 
8.4(d) the motion was referred to 
Overview and Scrutiny Board. 

Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

In progress.  An update to be 
provided to Overview and 
Scrutiny on 4th September 
2018. 
 

 


